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Minutes of Meeting held on 26th September 2011

Attending – Derek Whiting, Frank Cuthbert, Mike and Lovaine Irving, George Carter, Alan Weighell, Eric Lee, Fred lee, Linda Purnell and Jill Lee.

Apologies – Michael Scott

The Minutes of the Previous Meeting having been accepted  the first matter arising was the new ziggurat.  Extensive discussion followed – in the main regarding funding.  Some anxiety regarding the easy movement of the troughs and the movement of the whole ziggurat at show time was voiced.

Regarding funding it was proposed that the Parish Council and the Manorial Lands Trust be approached prior to their next meeting.  In addition local businesses would also be approached.  Frazer Johnston, the design engineer, will require some funding to begin the project.  The meeting agreed that the proposed seats be eliminated from the design.  It is hoped that by the time of our A.G.M. in October we shall have some answers to our requests.  It was agreed that a portfolio be produced to promote the project.  Derek Whiting and George Carter will produce a brochure.  The Treasurer will set up a separate bank account for the project.

Fred Lee was thanked for his efforts regarding sponsorship for the two roundabouts.  We have the support of Henderson Carpets and Stokesley Kitchens for which we are grateful, our thanks to them.

Our thanks are also due to all who helped with the litter picking day, especially to the Brownies who have promised to tidy North Road and the Library area.

Autumn Planting – This will take place on Saturday October 8th and will be a mix of polyanthus and violas with tulips, double daisies and hyacinths.  Small conifers will be used on the Stokesley Motors roundabout and Tameside roundabout.  The conifers will be planted on the 7th.  Bulbs will also be planted on the Stokesley Motors roundabout – small daffodils and crocuses.

The summer planting will take place on the last Saturday in May 2012.

Thursday Work will be mainly the preparation of the tubs ready for planting on the 8th.  The grass on the Stokesley Motors roundabout will be cut.

The next meeting which will incorporate the Annual General Meeting will take place on 24th October 2011

